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Central Intelligence Agency § 1903.12 

maintain order and public health or 
safety. 

(c) False information. Knowingly giv-
ing false information: 

(1) To an authorized person inves-
tigating an accident or violation of law 
or regulation; or 

(2) On an application for a permit. 
(d) False report. Knowingly giving a 

false report for the purpose of mis-
leading an authorized person in the 
conduct of official duties, or making a 
false report that causes a response by 
the government to a fictitious event. 

§ 1903.9 Explosives. 
(a) Using, possessing, storing, or 

transporting explosives, blasting 
agents, ammunition or explosive mate-
rials is prohibited on any Agency in-
stallation, except as authorized by the 
Director of the Center for CIA Secu-
rity. When permitted, the use, posses-
sion, storage, and transportation shall 
be in accordance with applicable Fed-
eral and State laws, and shall also be 
in accordance with applicable Central 
Intelligence Agency rules and/or regu-
lations. 

(b) Using, possessing, storing, or 
transporting items intended to be used 
to fabricate an explosive or incendiary 
device, either openly or concealed, ex-
cept for official purposes is prohibited. 

§ 1903.10 Weapons. 
(a) Except as provided in paragraph 

(c) of this section, knowingly pos-
sessing or causing to be present a 
weapon on an Agency installation, or 
attempting to do so is prohibited. 

(b) Knowingly possessing or causing 
to be present a weapon on an Agency 
installation, incident to hunting or 
other lawful purposes is prohibited. 

(c) This section does not apply— 
(1) Where Title 18 U.S.C. 930 applies; 
(2) To any person who has received 

authorization from the Director of the 
Center for CIA Security, or from his or 
her designee to possess, carry, trans-
port, or use a weapon in support of the 
Agency’s mission or for other lawful 
purposes as determined by the Director 
of the Center for CIA Security; 

(3) To the lawful performance of offi-
cial duties by an officer, agent, or em-
ployee of the United States, a State, or 
a political subdivision thereof, who is 

authorized by law to engage in or su-
pervise the prevention, detection, in-
vestigation, or prosecution of any vio-
lation of law; or 

(4) To the possession of a weapon by 
a Federal official or a member of the 
Armed Forces if such possession is au-
thorized by law. 

§ 1903.11 Restrictions on photographic, 
transmitting, and recording equip-
ment. 

(a) Except as otherwise authorized 
under this section, the following are 
prohibited on Agency installations: 

(1) Possessing a camera, other visual 
or audio recording devices, or elec-
tronic transmitting equipment of any 
kind. 

(2) Carrying a camera, other visual or 
audio recording devices, or electronic 
transmitting equipment of any kind. 

(3) Using a camera, other visual or 
audio recording devices, or electronic 
transmitting equipment of any kind. 

(b) This section does not apply to any 
person using, possessing or storing a 
government or privately owned cel-
lular telephone or pager while on any 
Agency installation. The Central Intel-
ligence Agency may regulate or other-
wise administratively control cellular 
telephones and pagers outside the pro-
visions of this part. 

(c) This section does not apply to any 
officer, agent, or employee of the 
United States, a State, or a political 
subdivision thereof, who may enter on 
to an Agency installation to engage in 
or supervise the prevention, detection, 
investigation, or prosecution of any 
violation of law. 

(d) This section does not apply to any 
person who has received approval from 
the Director of the Center for CIA Se-
curity, or from his or her designee to 
carry, transport, or use a camera, 
other visual or audio recording devices, 
or electronic transmitting equipment 
while on an Agency installation. 

§ 1903.12 Alcoholic beverages and con-
trolled substance. 

(a) Alcoholic beverages. The posses-
sion, transportation of alcoholic bev-
erages in closed containers and their 
consumption on an Agency installation 
will be administratively controlled by 
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